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2381 E. 1000 S.

Ballard, Utah 84066
Phone: (435) 722-3393

Fax: (435) 722-5726
e-mail: ballcity@ubtanet.com
Water District Meeting
June 16, 2020 5:30 pm
MINUTES
Item
1) CALL WATER BOARD MEETING TO ORDER

Welcome and Roll Call – Chairman Mark Reidhead welcomed those in attendance and called roll. Those in attendance are Board Members Mark Reidhead, Bob Abercrombie, Larry Henley, Andrew Ercanbrack, Jesse Danley and Secretary Kaelyn Meyers. Secretary Anissa McDonald was excused from this meeting.
Prayer – Mark Reidhead
Pledge of Allegiance - was said by all present
2) CULVERT AT K&K SANITATION – Mark Kettle
Mark Kettle said the problem with his culvert started last fall when he came in and discussed the new pipeline and his culvert. Currently the ditch is full, and his culvert has been covered over and he is wondering if the city can fix things back to what he had before the pipeline. He asked if Engineer Craig Nebeker was involved when they were looking for where the culvert was with a metal detector. Craig Nebeker handed out photos of the pre-construction and they show no evidence of any culverts in that area.
Where Ben Mower marked that there might be a culvert was quite a way away from where the contractor worked with the new pipeline. Mark Kettle stated that the bar ditch is full of dirt and that was filled in from the contractor. With the bar ditch full of dirt, the water will not flow down to 3500 E. Mark Kettle would like to see if this can be remedied so it will flow to 3500 E.  

There was a discussion regarding the installation of a culvert and where and how this would work. Mark Kettle stated that he would like to see at least the bar ditch to be dug out a little for water to flow better. Right now, it puddles and causes quite a bit of problems in the driveway. 
Mark Kettle is willing to meet Craig Nebeker at the site and discuss and decide what can be done. Craig Nebeker stated that he has the original topography that would show what we started with. He could take a new survey and see if it is higher. He stated it is up to the board at what will need to be done. At this time, the pipeline has been approved and finalized so what ever is done will be on the District.
It was decided that the board will look things over and see what can be done. This will be put on the next agenda.
3) NEW WATER LINE – Connie Dye
Colby Dye is speaking for Connie Dye. They came in about 6 years ago and stated that they would like a water line installed to help with water issues in the Montez Creek area where they live. There are quite a few homes and families that are in the area. When they approached the tribe, they indicated that they would only go to 5000 E. and they would have to speak with us for a water a water line. The well usage isn’t enough to have decent yards and the well water is ruining the pipes and faucets in the homes. 
Chairman Mark Reidhead stated this is outside of the water district and there might be a problem getting that area annexed into the district. It was stated that there is a 4” line going across Rick Youngs property. When we lose water pressure from the Utes that area is the first to drop. There is no storage feeding the line for fire protection in that area either. 
Craig Nebeker stated that there needs to be 40 lbs. of pressure during peak times for enough fire pressure and would need to be upgraded to an 8-inch line. With the homes we are speaking about, they are above the tank and so there will not be that kind of pressure. Ballard would not be able to get the water up to those houses and follow state laws.
Tracy Dye asked if we know of any grants that the district could get to help with the water situation. He was asked who the person to speak with would be who checks on what grants might be available. Craig Nebeker stated that to apply for these grants the district would need to apply. The Community Impact Board would be who we get the grants from along with the Division of Drinking Water. 
Board Member Jesse Danley asked if it would be wise to annex that area into the district to secure a grant or loan that we could put in another water tank to cover that area. It was stated that everything would have to be upgraded and that would cause more cost to the residents.

Craig Nebeker stated that we would need to annex and then we would be able to work on getting a loan/grant. We would also need to pay an impact fee that would be so high that it would not be feasible.
It was decided that Craig Nebeker will check into who the residents might speak with regarding any grants or available funding to help them on their own. 

4) TAX RATE SUMMARY APPROVAL-
Proposed tax rate summary for Uintah County will be .000547. This is the same as the previous year.
Motion was made by Board Member Bob Abercrombie to approve the tax rate of .000547 for Uintah County taxes. 2nd by Board Member Larry Henley. All in favor.
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5) WATERBOARD AUDIT – Clegg Batty

Clegg Batty with Aycock and Miles was here and went over the Water District Audit for this year 2019. 
Motion was made by Board Member Jesse Danley to accept the audit for the year December 31, 2019 as presented. 2nd by Board Member Larry Henley. All in favor.
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6) SERVICE LINE WARRANTIES of AMERICA- Draft letter review
We received the paperwork for the service line warranties of America. This is for the any residents who would like to apply for the service line warranty. It looks like it is approximately $150.00 a year for exterior water and sewer line coverage.
7) REVIEW & CORRECT MINUTES – 
April 21, 2020
Motion was made by Board Member Larry Henley to approve the minutes of April 21, 2020 as corrected. 2nd by Board Member Jesse Danley. All in favor.
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8) FOLLOW-UP ON PAST MINUTES

Shut off Notices – Chairman Mark Reidhead asked if we want to start sending out water shut off notices again. It was decided that we send the notice and go with case by case if the residents come in to make arrangements.
Water Master Plan – Craig Nebeker stated that the master plan would include getting the funding for this along with data collection which we currently gathering. We have a lot of, growth projections, hydraulic model, and update maps along with a final report. Total fee would be $47,500. CIB would require an application presented in October for approval, and then the funding will be done with just a phone call. CIB would fund half the amount with Ballard paying the other half. The fee for applying would also be paid by the District.
9) FINANCES:  Checks, Statements, Reports and Budget
Finances were gone over and approved.
10) ADJOURN WATER BOARD MEETING
Motion was made by Board Member Larry Henley to adjourn Water Board Meeting at 7:15 p.m. 2nd by Board Member Bob Abercrombie. All in favor.
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